In This Issue Webmail users click here

Official News

· Staff Change in ITS

General Announcements

- · Single and Same Room Housing Applications Due 2/12
- · PhD/MSE Thesis Defense Timothy J. Keenan
- · Saxon Historians Informational Meeting
- · Lyceum
- · ISSO Meets Fridays!
- Poder Latino Meets Fridays!
- · 'Pour Your Heart Out' Annual Community Valentines Fundraiser
- · Remember Your Valentine with Godiva Chocolates!
- · The Devil's Triangle Play
- · Class Ring Sales
- · Nutrition 101
- · Issues of the Heart with Dr. Collins
- · Community Blood Bank Blood Drive
- · An Evening of Dance!
- · All Welcome to Open Meeting on University Financial Outlook
- · Free Income Tax Preparation
- · Miscellaneous Board
- · AU Photo Library Online Gallery Server Pro
- · Job Posting Custodian

What's Happening?

More Events...

What's happening:		
TODAY	TOMORROW	SUNDAY
4:00 Saxon Historians Informational Meeting	2:00 Men's Basketball at Ithaca College	7:00 Just Another 'Crumby' Art Show
4:30 Let's Talk About Sex	1:00 WILD About	
5:00 Alfred Ice Rink Official Opening	Snowshoeing	
6:00 Men's Basketball at Nazareth College	'Pour Your Heart Out' Annual Community Valentines	
6:30 Shabbat Dinner (Something Fishy)	7:00 Just Another 'Crumby' Art Show	
7:00 SGC or Bust Live Auction	7:30 The Devil's Triangle - Play	
Just Another 'Crumby'	8:00 Date Auction	
Art Show	10:00 St. Valentine's Dance	
7:30 The Devil's Triangle -		

Play
9:30 Sex on Stage
• SGC or Bust Silent Auction

Staff Change in ITS

Fion MacCrea has resigned his position as Team Leader of Network and Administrative Programming Services and will be leaving his position on Friday, Feb. 19.

Please join me in congratulating Fion on his new position at SUNY SICAS.

As always, any network, telecommunications, and Cable TV issues can be directed to the **Helpdesk@alfred.edu** or 607.871.2222. All specialized, Banner programming requests should be sent to Julie Slack at **aylor@alfred.edu**

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Single and Same Room Housing Applications Due 2/12

Students interested in these housing options have until Friday, Feb. 12 to fill out their Housing/Dining Contract and the supplemental applications.

Questions about housing can be directed to Vicky Gebel at gebel@alfred.edu

Submitted by: Vicky Gebel

back to top Send Email Reminder

PhD/MSE Thesis Defense - Timothy J. Keenan

Dr. Matthew Hall and Dr. Anthony Wren are pleased to announce that Timothy Keenan will defend his Ph.D. in Materials Science and Engineering thesis entitled,

"DEXTRAN-BASED HYDROGELS FOR IN-SITU DELIVERY OF GALLIUM-CONTAINING BIOACTIVE GLASSES"

on Friday, Feb. 12 at 1 p.m. in McMahon 206.

Copies of his thesis are on display in the Dean's Office in Binns-Merrill Hall 106 and the CACT Office in McMahon 120.

Attachment: **TKeenan_Abstract.pdf**

Submitted by: Katie Decker

back to top Send Email Reminder

Saxon Historians Informational Meeting

The Saxon Historians will be holding a public informational meeting Friday the 12th at 4 p.m. in the seminar room of Herrick Library.

The Saxon Historians is the Uuniversity's historical club. This meeting is for the purpose of providing potentially interested people information about the club and its activities, and to help foster useful connections for the celebration and promotion of history. Any interested student or member of the University is welcome to attend.

Link: Saxon Historians

Submitted by: Jonathan Makeley

back to top Send Email Reminder

Lyceum

Lyceum is the philosophy club on campus which meets in Kanakadea 103 on Fridays at 4 p.m. Each week there is a general discussion topic. Everyone is welcome.

Submitted by: Chianna Calabrese

back to top Send Email Reminder

ISSO Meets Fridays!

The International Student and Scholar Organization (ISSO) meets every Friday at 5 p.m. in Kenyon-Allen room on the second floor of the Powell Campus Center.

ISSO inspires global consciousness and brings international and domestic students together.

Attachment: ICU_Club_Meeting_Schedule_Sp_16.pdf

Submitted by: Institute for Cultural Unity

back to top Send Email Reminder

Poder Latino Meets Fridays!

Poder Latino meets every Friday at 6 p.m.. in the Institute for Cultural Unity on the first floor of the Powell Campus Center.

Poder Latino promotes Latino/a Culture and Hispanic Heritage.

 $Attachment: {\bf ICU_Club_Meeting_Schedule_Sp_16.pdf}$

Submitted by: Institute for Cultural Unity

back to top Send Email Reminder

'Pour Your Heart Out' Annual Community Valentines Fundraiser

Date: Saturday, Feb. 13

Time of Event: 1-5 p.m.

Location: National Casting Center, Foundry

Cost:N/A

Sponsored by: Sculpture Dimensional Studies Division

The National Casting Center Foundry invites you to "Make Art For a Cause." All proceeds will go equally to benefit the Eaklor Medical Expenses Fund and The Foundry Guild Student Club.

There will be live hot metal pouring and several workshops for community members to participate in to create cast aluminum sculpture; such as cuttlebone casting and relief tile carving into sand molds. No experience needed but please do wear a long-sleeved cotton work shirt!

The event is free but there is a small donation cost to make your keepsake.

ACTIVITIES INCLUDE:

Scratch Block Molds will be available for the Public to carve their own relief Sculpture \$10-\$12

Cuttlebone carving and casting to create miniature sculptures \$5

Personalized Forged Steel Hearts \$7

Guild Cheese sandwiches cooked on a giant cast iron Comal.

Buy Cool T-shirts for a cause and much much more!

If you wish to pick up your sand mold or Cuttlebone to carve beforehand please contact the Foundry Guild President at her email below.

For further information please contact Foundry Guild President Ruby Wisniewski, **RMW3@alfred.edu** Sculpture Professor Coral Lambert @ **lambertc@alfred.edu** or Foundry Tech Paige Henry @ **henryp@alfred.edu**

Submitted by: SOAD Events

back to top Send Email Reminder

Remember Your Valentine with Godiva Chocolates!

The AU Bookstore has Godiva chocolates, Valentine's Day cards, teddy bears, and more! Remember your Valentine, Sunday, Feb. 14!

Submitted by: Marcy Bradley

back to top Send Email Reminder

The Devil's Triangle - Play

A family survives a ship wreck and washes up on an island in the Bermuda Triangle. With their father missing, the family must face the darkness of the island and two mysterious inhabitants. This is a play about fear, mystery, and supernatural presence, which then lead to a thrilling, climactic, and twisted end.

Thursday, Friday, Saturday, Feb. 11-13, 7:30 p.m., C.D. Smith Theater, Miller Performing Arts Center. Doors open at 7 p.m. Admission is free.

Attachment: Poster

Submitted by: Andrew Hazer

back to top Send Email Reminder

Class Ring Sales

Class rings are an enduring memento of your college years - don't miss out on getting one!

Stop by the table in the lobby of the Powell Campus Center to look over the class ring selection and make your order!

Representatives from Balfour will be available to answer your questions and help with ring sizing.

Tuesday, Feb. 16: Noon - 4 p.m. Wednesday, Feb. 17: 10 a.m. - 3 p.m.

Submitted by: Laurie McFadden

back to top Send Email Reminder

Nutrition 101

Join Michelle Apple, AVI Dietician, for Nutrition 101 - a talk on basic nutrition, how to eat healthy, and how diet can impact heart health.

When: Feb. 16 Time: 12:15 P.M.

Location: Kenyon/Allen Room Powell

Michelle will also be available to discuss health and nutrition questions later that day at Ade from 5:30-7:30 P.M.

Submitted by: Amanda Khodorkovskaya

back to top Send Email Reminder

Issues of the Heart with Dr. Collins

Join Dr. Collins as he discusses heart health. Learn how the heart works, ways to detect heart problems, and how to keep your heart healthy!

When: Feb. 17

Where: Kenyon/Allen Room Powell

Time: 12:15 P.M.

Submitted by: Amanda Khodorkovskaya

back to top Send Email Reminder

Community Blood Bank Blood Drive

Please sign up for our next blood drive on Thursday, Feb. 18. Free pizza!

This is a Community Blood Bank drive, so all donated blood stays within our local tri-county area. Reserve a time at **www.fourhearts.org**, walk-ins are also welcome.

Submitted by: Valerie Daciw

back to top Send Email Reminder

An Evening of Dance!

The Division of Performing Arts is pleased to present An Evening of Dance, Feb. 18 - 20, at 8 p.m. in the Miller Theater, featuring original works by student choreographers, AU faculty and Bridget Moore, guest artist sponsored by the Marlin and Ginger Miller Dance Residency program.

Tickets are required. Reservations may be made on the web box office or by emailing **performs@alfred.edu**.

Link: Box Office

Submitted by: Performing Arts

back to top Send Email Reminder

All Welcome to Open Meeting on University Financial Outlook

You are invited to attend an Administrative/Technical Specialist Council-sponsored open meeting with Giovina Lloyd, vice president for business and finance, who will address the University's financial forecast. The session is set for Tuesday, Feb. 23 at noon in Nevins Theater, Powell Campus Center.

Please plan to attend this informative presentation.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Free Income Tax Preparation

Allegany County United Way (ACUW) will be on campus on the dates below to assist low-to-moderate income individuals earning \$54,000 or less file their federal and state income taxes for free as part of the Volunteer Income Tax Assistance (VITA) program, supported by the IRS.

Alfred University VITA student-volunteers who have been certified will be on hand to help taxpayers file their tax returns. Last year Alfred students and ACUW helped Allegany County taxpayers receive over \$1 million in refunds.

Olin Building, #214: Friday, Feb. 26 from 4:30 to 7 p.m.

Saturday, Feb. 27 from 9 a.m. to 2 p.m.

Please contact Asst. Prof. Luis Rodriguez Jr. at 607.871.2035 for additional information on what

documents you will need to bring to these sessions in order to have your taxes done.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Miscellaneous Board

Post an item that doesn't quite fit into the lost and found or buy and sell boards, like "for rent" and "vard sales".

Link: Miscellaneous Board

Submitted by: Judy Linza

back to top Send Email Reminder

AU Photo Library Online - Gallery Server Pro

AU has a new searchable photo library, Gallery Server Pro (http://gsp.alfred.edu), accessible to AU faculty/staff. This library contains a wide variety of downloadable AU images ranging from seasonal campus scenics, to classrooms/labs, to selected campus events. To access, please go to our.alfred.edu and scroll down the left-hand side to Faculty/Staff. Click on Faculty/Staff and scroll down to Gallery Server Pro.

Gallery Server images are cataloged by semester, by month and by topic, and as new photo assignments are completed, additional images will be cataloged and posted on a regular basis. The photos are extensively tagged to assist in searches for specific subjects.

NOTE: The images have been carefully selected from more extensive photo sessions that include alternative views and formats (landscape vs portrait). Those images are archived separately and you will need to contact Rick McLay, director of Creative Services at 2736 (mclay@alfred.edu) to inquire about those additional images. There is also a separate folder dedicated to faculty/staff portraits, many of which were completed the week of Aug. 17, 2015.

BEFORE YOU DOWNLOAD

The primary use of many of these images is for Admissions and University Relations marketing efforts in both printed and web formats. In order to keep track of downloads (except for faculty/staff portraits), please contact Rick McLay (**mclay@alfred.edu**) or Judy Linza (**linza@alfred.edu**) with information on which images you are downloading, and where they are going to be used.

TO DOWNLOAD

Access to Gallery Server requires AU username/password to review images and to download in three formats: 1. Thumbnail (small image), 2. Web optimized (low resolution but full size), and 3. Original (high resolution). To download the image of your choice, use the download/share icon, which is the one on the left in the icon grouping above each image, and follow the directions.

ADDING PHOTOS TO THE AU PHOTO LIBRARY

We welcome the opportunity to obtain images from faculty and staff. Though much effort goes into documenting as many things as possible on campus, it is impossible to cover it all. When there are events such as art shows, or special lab/classroom activities that faculty/staff are photographing, we would very much like to review those images so that the library is as comprehensive as possible. Please contact Rick McLay if you have images that you think should be considered for this.

ATHLETICS PHOTOS

Current images of athletics events are available at (http://gosaxons.com). By contractual arrangement with the professional photographer, there will be a charge for athletics images. Mark Whitehouse, AU's Sports Information director (whitehouse.alfred.edu), is the contact regarding usage.

If you have any questions or suggestions for photos you want cataloged and included, please contact Rick McLay at **mclay@alfred.edu** or Ext. 2736. If a student requests access, please contact Rick McLay.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Job Posting - Custodian

Employment Opportunities: Temporary Custodian

Link: Temp Custodian Posting

Submitted by: Kim Wyant

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred University | My AU | Our AU | Events | BannerWeb | Blackboard | News | Enews